Dear mr Parry

I am contacting you about this planning application for 180 houses on the west side of the Gavray Meadows site. In my view the developers should be directed to submit a master plan for the site so that they can make their intentions plain for the whole of the area and thus avoid possible conflicts at a later stage.

The Council's Local Plan states that the Gavray Meadows site should take up to 300 houses but if 180 houses are built on the west side then there would have to be 120 houses on the east side. I believe that this is too many and will encroach on the conservation area too much. It is the east side which is the important area containing some of the UK's most endangered land, unimproved flood meadows and all the special plants and animals that depend on it.

I am respectfully requesting that the Council insists that more houses are built on the west side to relieve pressure on the east side. I also understand that the developers have to fit in amenity spaces and allotments as well as houses. It is important to know exactly where they plan to put these and to confirm that it is not on the conservation area/wildlife site. 

The application for the west side also needs to make provision for funding and managing the conservation area /wildlife site. Sadly, it is clear that the developers have allowed the site to degrade over the last 10 years and now claim that it is of lesser wildlife value than it was before. The developers are also trying to claim that they can restore to Meadows to their former state and so there will be no net loss by covering the land with houses. This proposal is clearly not sound and it seems that they hope to take us all for fools!

I am again respectfully requesting that the Council refuses this planning application as Bicester Garden Town needs to retain its precious green heritage. 

Yours sincerely

Susan Hall ( Mrs)

22, Woodfield Rd 

Bicester 

OX263HN

Sent from my iPad

